

TO:

Building Needs Assessment Committee

FROM:

Shawn Persaud, Director of Planning & Development

DATE:

February 23, 2017

RE:

History of Township Municipal Office

Before 1857, Council would meet at various homes. The first municipal office was constructed in 1857 on Lot 1, West side of Penetanguishene Road in Penetanguishene. This is when Penetanguishene, Tiny and Tay were one Municipality. The current municipal office was constructed in 1967 and prior to that it appears that the municipal office was located at the southeast corner of County Road 6 and Balm Beach Road.

The building history at 130 Balm Beach Road West, the current location of the Township of Tiny municipal office is as follows:

- 1967 Township Municipal Office constructed
- 1971 Garage Constructed
- 1970 Garage Constructed
- 1986 Office Addition
- 1989 Office Addition
- 2005 Install 768 SQ. FT. Portable
- 2006 Construct Front Entrance to Portable
- 2009 Interior Renovations
- 2009 Construct 1440 SQ. FT. Office Building (Portable)
- 2009 Construct Covered Walkway Between Main Office and Two Portables
- 2012 Renovate Front Entrance and Construct Barrier Free Ramp

Respectfully submitted,

Shawn Persaud, BA, MCIP, RPP Director of Planning & Development